


  

Franchising Update (continued) 

• A further extension of the South Eastern franchise to 10th November 2019 with an 

option to extend to 1st April 2020;  

• The cancellation of the South Eastern franchise competition and confirmation that 

the current franchise will now run until 1st April 2020; and 

• The award of the West Coast Partnership franchise to First/Trenitalia from 

December 2019 to 2031. 

 

The Group is currently in discussions, where relevant, with the bidders, the DfT and 

Transport Scotland regarding anticipated upcoming franchise competitions. It is also 

engaging with the DfT, other authorities and train operators to explore potential additional 

rolling stock deployment opportunities within existing franchises. 

 

Historic Business Developments 

Business Review  

The Group has a portfolio of contracted new build rolling stock orders for delivery over the 
period 2019 to 2020. The Group has successfully delivered into service a total of 206 
vehicles in the first six months of 2019 across its four new build fleets, including all 
remaining C802 vehicles. Delivery programmes for the other three fleets remain broadly 
in-line with plan. See table below for details of the delivery status at 30 June 2019 by fleet: 
 

 C802 C331 C195 C397 Total 

Accepted at 1 Jan 2019 118 -  6  -  124 

Accepted in H1 2019 118 37 46 - 201 

Built and undergoing acceptance testing   -  46 32 60 138 

In construction  -  58 65 - 123 

Number of vehicles 236 141 149 60 586 

During this period there has been 17 capital investment projects and 10 heavy 

maintenance projects managed on the legacy rolling stock, all of these have been running 

in-line with the plans. The Group has also undertaken a number of development and 

feasibility projects, these look at the opportunities to upgrade and improve legacy fleets for 

the future franchise and open access markets. 
 

New Leases and Lease Extensions 

During the period, Eversholt Rail signed an extended lease for C313 fleet with Govia 
Thameslink Railway; signed new leases with London & South Eastern Railway for C395, 
C375, C376 and C465 for the period of the operator’s Direct Award; signed a new lease 
for the C222 fleet with East Midlands Railway until December 2022; and entered into a 
new lease with Keolis Amey to lease 15 Mk4 coaches until October 2033. 
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